
 
 

 
 

PO BOX 18087, BOULDER, CO 80308 
  ph 303-443-9521  

Environmental & Engineering
Weiland, Inc.W  I

10/14/2022 
 
 
Brock Bowles 
Environmental protection Specialist 
Colorado Division of Reclamation Mining & Safety (DRMS) 
1313 Sherman St., Room 215 
Denver, Colorado 80202 
 
 
 
Re: Response to July 12, 2022 Adequacy Review #1, Technical Revision, Goose Haven 
       Reservoir M-2010-071  
 
 
Mr. Bowles, 

I have copied your comments below and provided responses in bold italic.  

1. What is the timeline for moving the topsoil from the File Pit to the Goose Haven Pit? 
There needs to be a defined timeline to ensure all needed topsoil is onsite at the 
Goose Haven Pit within a reasonable time period. 
The timeline for hauling topsoil onsite from the File Pit 112 will be Spring 2023 or 
more specifically before May 2023. The imported topsoil will be stockpiled 
adjacent to the onsite topsoil and will be seeded to allow sufficient growth to 
establish during the 2023 growing season. 
 

2. It is being proposed to import all the topsoil needed to reclaim Cell 2A. While this is 
ideal, it is the Division’s opinion this is not totally necessary. The existing topsoil at 
the Goose Haven Pit can be inoculated, or mixed with the new, File Pit topsoil. 
Please clarify if all the topsoil will be imported or if the topsoils will be mixed and at 
what ratio. 
The operator appreciates the Divisions recommendation here and therefore would 
like to revise the minimum amount topsoil to be imported to 20% of the required 
volume for Cell 2A, which is 3621.2 yd3. This volume will allow for a blending of 5:1 
(Existing:Imported). Blending will occur at the time of placement and will be 
achieved by loading the scraper with 1 loader bucket of imported topsoil to 5 
buckets of onsite topsoil. 
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3. An affidavit signed and notarized by the operators of both operations stating that 
some topsoil at the File Pit will be reserved for the Goose Haven Pit, and that the File 
Pit will still be able to complete its reclamation obligations. 

An affidavit including the above language has been signed and notarized by the 
operator of the File Pit 112. This operator is also the prime contractor for design 
build of the Goose Haven Reservoir Complex Expansion project which includes 
contractual obligations to comply with all permitting. We request that you 
reconsider the need for the City of Lafayette’s signature on this document. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sincerely 

 

 
 
Peter Wayland 
President 
 
 
Encl. Affidavit 




